

STATE OF WASHINGTON

UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. S.W., P.O. Box 47250 • Olympia, Washington 98504-7250 (360) 664-1160 • TTY (360) 586-8203

June 29, 2017

Steven V. King, Executive Director and Secretary Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. SW P. O. Box 47250 Olympia, Washington 98504-7250

RE: Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission v. Can't Stop Moving LLC Commission Staff's Response to Proposed Payment Schedule Docket TV-170293

Dear Mr. King:

On June 19, 2017, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission issued Order 01 in docket TV-170293 which granted Can't Stop Moving LLC's (Can't Stop Moving) request for mitigation of a \$51,900 penalty to \$25,400. The Commission further suspended a \$15,400 portion of the penalty for two years, and agreed to waive it, provided that Can't Stop Moving not incur any repeat critical violations of WAC 480-15 and Title 49 C.F.R. and pay the remaining \$10,000 penalty or file jointly with Staff a mutually agreeable payment arrangement within 20 days of the effective date of this Order.

On June 29, 2017, Mr. Eric Michelson of Can't Stop Moving contacted Commission Staff with a proposed penalty payment schedule consisting of 20 monthly payments of \$500 per month.

Staff supports the payment plan proposed by Right Turn Moving, under the following conditions:

- 1. The company will make twenty monthly installments of \$500, for a total of \$10,000.
- 2. Each payment will be due and payable on the fifteenth day of each month, beginning July 15, 2017. Monthly payment due dates may be adjusted to the next business day when the fifteenth day falls on a weekend or holiday.

3. If the company fails to pay any installment by the due date, or fails to pay at least the minimum amount due, the entire remaining balance of payments will become immediately due and payable.

The proposed payment scheduled is depicted below:

July 17, 2017	\$500
August 15, 2017	\$500
September 15, 2017	\$500
October 16, 2017	\$500
November 15,2017	\$500
December 15, 2017	\$500
January 15, 2018	\$500
February 15, 2018	\$500
March 15, 2018	\$500
April 16, 2018	\$500
May 15, 2018	\$500
June 15, 2018	\$500
July 16, 2018	\$500
August 15, 2018	\$500
September 17, 2018	\$500
October 15, 2018	\$500
November 15, 2018	\$500
December 17, 2018	\$500
January 15, 2018	\$500
February 15, 2018	\$500

If you have any questions, please contact Mike Turcott, Compliance Investigator, Transportation Safety, at 360-664-1174, or by e-mail at miturcot@utc.wa.gov.

Sincerely,

David Pratt

Assistant Director, Transportation Safety